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September 22, 2003

New Patriot unveiled at Suwon Air Base

Story and photo by Pvt. Daniel J. Love

The 1st Battalion, 43rd Air Defense Artillery (Patriot) displayed its new Patriot missile at Suwon Air Base Sept. 18. 

The third version of the Patriot Advanced Capability 3, known as the PAC-3, was introduced to peninsula forces in a static display as a part of the Army’s transformation and modernization program.

“The upgrade of our air defense artillery system was part of the PAC-3 fielding program that will further enhance our defense and deterrence mission and capabilities,” said Lt. Col. David M. Pendergast, the battalion commander. “It incorporates modernization, air defense sustainment initiatives, and improvement of the unit’s warfighting capabilities, bringing them in line with the Army’s transformation initiatives.”

The PAC-3’s main difference from the PAC-2 is the way it engages targets. The PAC-2 explodes when it is close enough to the target to destroy it. The PAC-3 relies on advanced equipment to achieve direct impact at high velocity, destroying its target. 

“The new patriot missile system is designed with smaller missiles that can intercept much smaller and much faster targets,” said Pendergast.

The PAC-3 also comes with an advanced launcher, which features an enhanced launcher electronics system and a higher missile capacity. The new PAC-3 launcher holds 16 missiles, each missile 25 centimeters in diameter. The older Patriot launcher held four missiles, each missile 41 centimeters in diameter.

“While the PAC 2 launcher is still highly capable, the enhanced launcher electronics system is exciting with its new advancements,” said Staff Sgt. Cody J. Chancellor, a Patriot missile battery operator with the unit. “It’s a new piece of equipment and everything is going to go its way in the future.”

The U.S. Army is upgrading its missile defense system in accordance with the overall Army transformation and modernization plan. This will continue to be implemented with older Patriot systems here in the ROK. The 1st Battalion is the only Patriot missile battalion on the peninsula.

“The enhancements are clearly defensive and not offensive in nature, which will lessen tensions on the peninsula,” said Pendergast. “The arrival of the upgraded Patriot system will bring significantly improved capabilities to South Korea as well as contribute to the overall deterrence that the United States forces bring to the alliance.”

Both the Raytheon and the Lockheed-martin companies have been working on Patriot programs since Operation Desert Storm in 1991. Various upgrades have been made to the entire system since 1991.

“We went through a training course with Raytheon reps and they taught us the technical deep down of it,” said Chancellor. “I’ve been doing this job for 10 years and I’ve seen many different upgrades.”
-30-

